Special Meetin

Ottawa Police Servi

Thursday, 12 Novemb :30 a.m.

e West, Ottawa

Present: Councillord i arder, C. Nicholson,

Regrets: J.D

of Finance, sented the 2016 draft Budget. (A copy of the presentation will
be kept on file the Board’s Executive Director.) The Chief took a moment to
thank Valerie McCallum, Sheila Hamilton, Owen Bell, Jonathon Sweet, Heather
Fisher and Krista Ferraro for the tremendous effort they put into preparing the
budget. He also thanked the Executive and Senior Management Committee who
worked diligently to achieve the targets and create the documents presented today.

Topics covered in the presentation included:
e Policing Context and Operational Priorities
e 2016 Draft Operating budget
e 2017 — 2019 Draft Operating Forecast
e 2016 Draft Capital Budget and Forecast.

Note: Underlining indicates a new or amended recommendation approved by the Board.
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Referring to a possible provincial grant cut mentioned by the Chief, Member Harder
asked if there was a reason for the cut. Chief Bordeleau explained that the
Province sent out letters a couple of months ago advising that the various provincial
policing grants were being restructured. The cut would be seen after the province’s
current fiscal year ends on March 31, 2016, and involves the Provincial Anti-
Violence Intervention Strategy (PAVIS) program. The OPS,currently funds five
Direct Action Response Team (DART) positions with th t and staff are
anticipating a cut of about $600,000. As restructurin are not yet final this
pending cut will be tracked as a budget pressure. d that the Ontario
Association of Chiefs of Police (OACP) has expr oncern to the Ministry
and suggested there would likely be an opportuni advocate and
address the issue.

Chair EI-Chantiry noted that a full expl i has not yet
been received but it is clear that the re [ [

Member Harder asked how the with the further delay of
the new south end fa t when ranking priorities it
was clear that peg 1 s fa igh fagllities and that was the basis of

shows the new recruits moving through the classes, and
alary increases. Staff will continue looking for further

Operating and Capital Budgets, to be considered at the
November 30, 2015.
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ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 9:05 a.m.

W. Fedec E. El-Chantj
Executive Director Chair
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